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ADDENDUM NUMBER TWO 

BID S-3-23 

 

To: All Prospective Bidders and all others concerned 

 

From: City of Cheyenne, Purchasing Manager, TJ Barttelbort 

 

Date: December 13, 2022 

 

Subject: Addendum Number Two to Bid S-3-23 for the 17th Street Lighting 

Improvements Phase II 

 

The changes, clarifications, omissions, additions, and/or alterations in, on, and to the bid 

information and specifications shall apply to the Invitation For Bid submitted for and to the project 

indicated above.  Except as modified by this Addendum Number Two, all of the terms and 

provisions of the Invitation for Bid for the above listed project remain in full force and effect.  This 

Addendum Number Two supersedes all previous instructions pertaining to the items listed: 

 

BID DUE DATE EXTENSION: 

 

In response to requests received from potential bidders, the Bid Due Date has been updated & 

extended as follows: 

 

The Governing Body of the City of Cheyenne, Wyoming (“the Governing Body”) will receive 

sealed bid proposals at the Office of the City Purchasing Agent, located in Room 309 of the 

Municipal Building at 2101 O’Neil Avenue, Cheyenne, WY 82001, until 2:00 p.m. local time on 

the 10th day of January, 2023 3rd day of January, 2023 for the “17th Street Lighting 

Improvements Phase II” project. 

 

QUESTIONS & RESPONSES: 

 

Q1: For the purposes of the 5% or 10% Incentive, will project completion be based on 

Substantial Completion or Final Completion. 

 

A1: Basis for project acceptance in accordance with the 5% or 10% Incentive is Final 

Completion, not Substantial Completion.  This is not inclusive of completion of the ABI 

for the Audio System. 

 

Q2: What will be the basis for award, Base Bid, or Base Bid + ABI? 
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A2: Basis for award will be based on Base Bid, only. 

 

Q3: Is parking available to the Contractor in the adjacent parking garage? 

 

A3: The City will work with the awarded Contractor to obtain parking permits for the parking 

garage. 

 

Q4: Will temporary street lighting be required, while construction is underway and existing 

poles are removed? 

 

A4: No, temporary street lighting will not be required. 

 

Q5: What is the City’s intent for the existing poles that are removed? 

 

A5: The City wishes to retain the removed existing lights.  The City will work with the awarded 

Contractor to determine where the lights will be stored upon removal. 

 

Q6: Is the Contractor able to shut down both directions of travel on 17th Street? 

 

A6: No, 17th Street must maintain two-way traffic at all times.  Parking lanes/spaces may be 

closed as needed to accommodate project completion. 

 

Q7: Do you know where I can find the details for the stamped concrete? The drawings reference 

“special spec. 03490”. Does the City provide the stamp or will we need to buy that?  

 

A7:  The information can be found in the City Standards.  The City will provide the concrete 

stamps upon request. 

 

Q8: Separately, we’re seeing that the electricians may struggle to get their pricing ready by the 

current deadline, especially right after a holiday week. You might consider moving the due 

date back a week. 

 

A8: Bid due date has been revised. 

 

 

ADDENDUM TWO ACKNOWLEDGED:  

 

 

BY_____________________________ TITLE_____________________________ 

(Addendum must be signed and returned with bid or receipt of the addendum must be 

acknowledged on the Invitation to Bid 


